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The Angwin community’s Save Rural Angwin will continue to battle for its conservation objectives.

Our stated objective from day one has been to protect agricultural land in Angwin and to represent the desire of the Angwin to retain its status as a rural community.

A few months ago we identified two parcels of land in Angwin that appeared most susceptible to development by Pacific Union College or a developer. We believed that if we wanted the most permanent protection, we should draft an initiative and ask for the backing of thousands of voters from American Canyon to Calistoga.

One parcel has been farmed for decades, right up to today. We wanted the county to designate that as “Agriculture, Watershed and Open Space.” In short, to protect it from development, just as similar agricultural land is protected elsewhere in the county.

The other parcel is located on what is known as “the old farm.” Several decades ago, it was designated as “Urban Residential.” We sought to have that changed to “Institutional” which would have prevented its development as Urban Residential, but which would have allowed the college to utilize it for any of its future educational needs, including housing for faculty and staff.

We were not able to tell our story as thoroughly as the college, which budgeted $450,000 for slick mailings, TV ads and newspaper advertising. Beyond that, however, we are charging that PUC carried a lot of its winning votes through misstatements, which literally thousands of voters from American Canyon to Calistoga had no way of verifying.

One of these was the charge that the lands involved were not really agricultural. Even though college officials and residents see farm machinery working that land every summer.

Another was that the college is committed to preserving the rural nature of the community. That statement is in direct contradiction of the fact that it has been following a policy since 2002 to sell hundreds of acres of land for literally hundreds of houses, and has been soliciting bids from contractors since then. The college’s board of trustees reaffirmed its “sell the lands” policy as recently as a few months ago.

We did not have the resources to challenge those statements with full-page advertisements, but we were able to reach the thousands of residents of Napa County who voted for us, and they have broadened our base dramatically. More than ever, we are not just an Angwin community organization, but one that is countywide. Their votes indicated that they share our concern for agricultural land and for Angwin, and they are out there to support us in our future activities.

The college’s campaign pained a number of Angwin residents, particularly those of the Adventist faith, who have supported the institution for years and are embarrassed by some of PUC’s statements.

Save Rural Angwin very much appreciates the support of organizations that endorsed the initiative — the Napa County Farm Bureau, the Sierra Club, the Green Party, and Adventists for Preservation of the Pacific Union College Heritage. We labored vigorously to justify their support for our common goals.

(Michael Hackett, an Angwin resident, is chairman of Save Rural Angwin.)

